Minutes of Closed Meeting of Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) Management Team

at Little Treviles 10.00am on 8th January 2015
Present: Jon Smith, John Adams, Colin Hastings and Sue Wagstaff

1. Minutes

The minutes of the meeting held on 21st November 2014 were approved and signed by the Chairman
2. Matters arising – none
3. Review of MT performance, future and individual commitment
JS had completed a SWOT analysis which was discussed and all agreed the content. JA voiced his concern that as with the Plan the MT would still be needed to deliver the projects. CH however pointed out that for the future of the Plan the MT needed to find others to get involved and to delegate. All agreed that the MT needed to handle important partnerships and manage the implementation and projects but should provide a clear brief and guidance to others and regularly monitor their progress.
All MT members agreed that production of the Plan had taken longer than anticipated and that implementation and the projects could take at least another 2 years. Each member indicated that they would prefer to allocate approximately 1 day a week going forward dependent on business and family commitments.
4. Review of SG performance

JS had also completed a SWOT analysis of the SG and this was discussed. It was accepted that members of the SG were only required to attend monthly meetings as representatives of the parish councils and community and assist with distribution of letters, questionnaires etc. but it was noted that some members had taken a much more active role in completing the Plan. It was agreed that at the January SG meeting it should be explained what lay ahead in terms of implementation and projects and then offer the option for members to step down if preferred. The parish councils would then be asked to provide replacements where required to maintain representation.
5. Issues relating to other bodies

JS reminded the MT of the promise to pass ‘non Plan’ comments to the relevant bodies. SW offered to look through the documents produced from the questionnaires and it was agreed that those relating to transport should be passed to Julian German, those on health to the Roseland Surgeries and all others to the relevant parish councils preferably for their February meetings.
6. Agree objectives

CH had prepared a list of possible objectives which promoted discussion:

· Communication – need to deliver credible implementation plan to public, encourage volunteers for projects, maximise vote at referendum. All agreed the need to establish a good working relationship with Cornwall Council to ensure the success of implementation of the Plan and forthcoming projects.
· Planning applications – need consistent responses from parish councils but training/assistance will be required. CH raised concern over how will fight planning appeals and JS hoped the AONB would provide support but they have limited/reducing resources.
· Second homes and full time residency – following the visit of Stephen Williams MP and previous comments by Cornwall Council (CC) it was agreed that JS should establish from CC what they are doing if anything and will have an opportunity to ask Edwina Hannaford direct at a forthcoming community network meeting for Truro and the Roseland parishes. CH stressed the need to be seen to be doing something in response to the community’s views.
All agreed that JA should attach a page of objectives as an introduction to the project plan.
7. Project Plan

JS talked through the 2 plans he had circulated – a 2 year overview and first half of 2015 – and then the various issues were discussed:

Communication – JA mentioned the need to communicate a simplified version of the Plan to the community
Implementation phase – JS suggested the biggest challenge in the first few months would be establishing working relationships with Cornwall Council (CC) and the parish councils but felt the proposed cluster meeting would help and all agreed a representative of CC, preferably Sarah Arden, should speak on behalf of the council.

Assessment of planning applications – JS has spoken to Julian German who agrees need consistent approach and supports holding a cluster meeting of the parish councils to explain the process and provide training but it will be a large task. All agreed it would be preferable to have planning officers allocated to the Roseland so they could become conversant with the policies within the Plan and JS will discuss the process with Rob Lacey. He will also raise the question with Edwina Hannaford of Council Council when he attends the forthcoming community network meeting for Truro and the Roseland parishes. JA suggested that training should be based on recent applications with a planning officer present to advice on how to present any objections but all agreed would entail a number of sessions. Discussion resulted in a preference for a separate advisory body – the Roseland Planning Advisory Committee - made up of representatives from all parishes with a set of people to chair (suggested JS, JA and Graham Webb) and to manage/minute the meetings. The final decision however should be with the parish councils. Jo Widdecombe had suggested should monitor how the Plan policies work in practise.

Project 1 – Affordable Housing – JS confirmed that he will be meeting Alan Fox of Cornwall Community Land Trust to discuss how the St Just CLT can be changed to a Roseland CLT but this change will have to be agreed by the existing St Just CLT.

Project 2 - Design Guide – JS has spoken to Rob Lacey to try and set up a meeting with the authors of the Cornwall Design Guide but has learned that one has left and the other, Dave Slater, is leaving shortly. All agreed JS should try and establish the format and obtain a brief of what required but the concern is over what evidence base will be needed and the collection/analysis of data. JA pointed out that the CAMP will provide some evidence and it might be wise to run a pilot. JS has also spoken to Jo Widdecombe as we are still entitled to assistance from Planning Aid and has requested all available guidance on design guides.

Project 3 – Conservation Area Management Plans (CAMP) – JS is awaiting a call back from Nick Cahill at Cornwall Council. Last year Nick indicated he could provide guidance so JS wishes to set up a meeting to establish what is available. All agreed that the parishes needed to be involved with these plans.
Project 4 - Carbon reduction – CH agreed to contact Richard Cochrane at Tremough to establish whether any students had picked the project for the Roseland area. If not it was agreed that JA would prepare a paper highlighting ways the community can conserve energy. He felt this was important as it had been promised.

It was agreed that the updated project plans should be presented at the January SG meeting
11. AOB

JS reported that Rob Lacey had suggested presentation of the Plan to the examiner would benefit from a short accompanying narrative and it was agreed that JS should accept RL’s offer to prepare this. 
Meeting closed 12.25pm

Action points:

JS –

1. Ask Edwina Hannaford a) if Cornwall council taking any action in respect of second homes and full time residency and b) how planning officers will handle applications with consideration of Plan policies

2. Ask Rob Lacey whether specific planning officers will be allocated to the Roseland area

3. Set up meeting with Dave Slater re: design guide

4. Set up meeting with Nick Cahill re Conservation Area Management Plans

5. Accept Rob Lacey’s offer to prepare accompanying narrative for Plan
CH –

1. Contact Richard Cochrane at Tremough to establish whether any students had picked the project for the Roseland
SW –
1. Collect information from previous analysis of questionnaires to be passed to other bodies and parishes
